
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Patrick Dennis (PatrickDennis@schouse.gov) <PatrickDennis@schouse.gov>
CC: jaylucas@schouse.gov <jaylucas@schouse.gov>

James Burns (jamesburns@gov.sc.gov) <jamesburns@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 2/2/2015 2:52:28 PM

Subject: Follow Up

Thank you for your feedback this morning. Hopefully the conversation with James was helpful. We look forward to 
reviewing the 4-5 concepts before the next meeting with the governor.

Governor Haley would like to re-group with the Speaker tomorrow at 10:30am - so there aren't any surprises this 
week.
Please let me know if this time works.
Thank you for your help.
Katherine

Katherine F. Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
O: 803-734-5124 | C: 803-767-7583
KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
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